
Trap  at  Skyland  removed
without bear

A trap was set, but no bear caught
last week in Skyland. Photo/Provided

Nevada Department of Wildlife officials removed a bear trap
sitting outside a Skyland residence without having caught the
bear.

The trap was set Nov. 14 and removed Nov. 18. NDOW places
traps upon a homeowner’s request. This is the 11th trap this
year removed without having caught a bear.

The neighbor, according to the Bear Leauge, has a penchant for
leaving trash out.

The  Bear  League  tried  to  reach  out  to  the  homeowner  and
offered non-lethal methods of deterrents.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report
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